
 

 

Moving testimonies to Pat Detlefsen at her Seunghwa from many who she helped 
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June 26, 2023 
 

Dear brothers and sisters, 

 

Last week we had a wonderful Seunghwa for 

our sister Pat Detlefsen with very deep 

testimonies from many people who she had 

helped over the years. It reminds us all that the 

purpose of life is to learn to live by Living For 

the Sake of Others. It was heartwarming to see 

the fruits of someone's life through Pat's 

children and grandchildren and also the legacy 

of someone's life work. 

 

Of course, we don't want any more Seunghwas 

for a while so please do take care of your health 

and let's pray for the ill and infirm amongst us. 

2 that spring to mind are Neville Labrooy who 

is recovering from his triple bypass surgery and 

Jun Wema who had an accident while in an 

overseas adventure. 

 

We now have CheonShimWon prayer halls in 

Honolulu, Hawaii and LA Family Church with 

more to come soon. True Mother has 

emphasized that this is a new era and, centered 

on the prayer halls, God can answer prayers like 

never before. One thing we can all pray for is 

that God will show us the way to breakthrough 

in bringing massive witnessing results. We can 

also pray and find intimate guidance for our 

own personal and family issues. 

 

I know that there are many questions still to be 

answered about our church structure and also 

the way we will March forward now. Those will 

be answered soon and everything will become 

clear. Until then, have faith that God is in charge and True Mother is at the helm. 

 

God Bless, 

 

Kevin and Masako Thompson 

 

  
Pat Detlefsen 


